
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
August 28, 2002 

 
To The Honorable 
 Common Council 

 
Subject: Proposed Study to Identify Potential Savings 

   And Operational Business Improvement Opportunities 
   For the City of Milwaukee Traffic Signal System,  
   Specific to Traffic Signal Indication Retrofits 

   Using Light Emitting Diode Technology 
               

Dear Council Members: 
 
 Attached is a resolution pertaining to a proposed study to identify potential  

savings and operational business improvement opportunities for the City of Milwaukee, 
specific to traffic signal indication retrofits. The introduction of new Light Emitting 

Diode technology and new hardware improvements to permit longer service life will be 
studied by Johnson Controls, Inc. Study results may propose that a substantial portion to 
all of the retrofit work proposed by the retrofit aspect of this study be contracted out to 

private electrical forces. 
 

      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 
 
 

 
      Mariano A. Schifalacqua 

      Commissioner of Public Works 
JHI:dle 
Att. 

cc: Honorable Robert G. Donovan 


